
 

 

shows. They are the        

highlight of her week. She 

enjoys listening to the 

preachers as well. She      

described how KAKN has 

been instrumental in her 

Christian life, offering      

spiritual fellowship and    

encouragement. This is why 

KAKN exists!   

(Continued on page 2) 

By Pastor Bob Lee 

Itinerant evangelists are not 

invited into a congregation 

to replace the pastor, but to 

supplement or highlight a 

certain theme or message. 

That is how KAKN radio in 

Naknek, AK functions, with 

over seventy-five preachers 

and speakers made availa-

ble to its listeners through-

out Bristol Bay. For some 

though, the house-bound, 

those at sea, and the listen-

er in a remote, churchless 

village, it becomes a primary 

source for Biblical teaching. 

One lady in a remote village 

recently shared how much 

she loves listening to all  

KAKN’s  Saturday morning 

 

¶ KAKN—AN       

EVANGELIST    
BY AIR 

1 

¶ IN SEASON AND 

OUT OF      
SEASON 

1 

¶ DAILY BREAD 2 

¶ FROM THE 

KAKN       
MAILBAG 

3 

¶ OPPORTUNITIES 

FOR PRAYER 
AND                  
PARTICIPATION 

4 

¶ FAQ’S ABOUT 

QUILTS FOR    
ALASKA 

4 

      Inside this issue: 

   

In season and out of  season 

KAKNñAn evangelist by air 

By Pastor Jeff Swanson 

“I solemnly charge you in 

the presence of God and of 

Christ Jesus, who is to judge 

the living and the dead, and 

by His appearing and His 

kingdom, preach the Word, 

be ready in season and out 

of season; reprove, rebuke, 

exhort, with great patience 

and instruction.”  

2 Timothy 4:1,2 

This past fall our family   

began its seventh year in 

Naknek. Hard to believe 

how these years have flown 

by. Even though we’ve been 

here this long, it’s still hard 

to get use to some aspects 

of ministry. Let me explain, 

but first let me mention a 

word about the above text. 

Paul gave Timothy a serious 

charge to preach the        

precious, life-giving Word in 

season and out of season. 

This means being ready all 

the time, using every        

opportunity and every      

circumstance, and doing so 

with great patience and 

clear instruction. May God 

help us fulfill this charge! 

Jane and I flew to South 

Naknek for Thursday night 

Bible Study in November. 

That may sound pretty    

routine but you need to 

know that means an over-

night stay, because it gets 

dark early that time of year 

(Continued on page 3) 

Jane waving winter greetings 



 

 

Just this morning, Pastors 

Jeff Swanson and Jeremy 

Crowell and I joined    

together for  KAKN-Live, 

a weekly broadcast 

where we discuss a pas-

sage of Scripture togeth-

er. Today we discussed 

the wonderful message 

of grace given in Titus 3:4

-5. 

The preaching, teaching, 

and testimonials shared 

during KAKN-Live often 

center on family life, 

marriage, apologetics, 

and addictions—real life 

issues our listeners face. 

We seek to reinforce that 

these issues are not over-

come by social improve-

ment and material afflu-

ence; that the emptiness, 

and guilt that nags them 

can only be alleviated by 

confession, repentance, 

and Christ’s forgiveness. 

It is our prayer that     

people who listen to our 

24/7 broadcast respond 

to the message of hope 

through Jesus.  

 

(Continued from page 1) òWant to have the daily bread...ó 
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the airplanes. Without a 

hangar and without heat it 

could easily take over four 

hours to warm up a plane for 

flight.  

For several years our heater 

has been anything but     

reliable. The Lord saw our 

need, and recently provided 

us with a new one, which we 

installed 

right after                

Christmas. 

Unlike the 

old one, 

this one 

runs 

smooth 

and       

efficient; 

we can 

now pre-

heat our 

aircraft in about a half an 

hour! We are truly blessed 

by this physical provision 

from the Lord, through the  

gifts of many to the FLAPS 

ministry in Alaska. 

By Pastor Jeremy Crowell 

“Want to have the daily 

bread….” This is what our 

two year old son, Malachi, 

said to us after hearing the 

Lord’s Prayer during a       

Sunday Service in Naknek. 

“Give us this day our daily 

bread,” a phrase from Matt. 

6:11, reminds me of our 

Lord’s provision and His care 

for our everyday needs here 

in Naknek.   

A need that becomes        

evident during the frigid   

winter months in Alaska is 

the need for heat. In the 

hangar we have a waste oil 

heater that we use to de-ice 

The new waste oil heater installed in the hangar  

Also, as I think about the 

Lord giving us our daily 

bread, I am reminded of His 

provision of Christ—the 

Bread of Life. His rich        

provision of mercy and grace 

in the person of Jesus meets 

our true need! It is             

encouraging to think of the 

hunger that people have for 

this Bread of Life.  

I was reminded of 

this during a     

recent testimony 

shared during a 

worship service in 

Naknek. The 

almost foot of 

snow outside had 

made it difficult 

for some to make 

it to church. One 

lady expressed 

her gratefulness to get to 

church; if she couldn’t have 

made it out she said she 

would be “really bummed”.  

Those that we serve in the 

villages are grateful when 

we are able to fly in to hold 

church services as well.   

Pray for good flying condi-

tions so that we would be 

able to make it often into 

the villages to share the 

Lord’s provision of our daily 

bread. 

God is so good to us. He   

provides for all our needs. 

May we have that desire to 

“want to have the daily 

bread” he freely offers us! 
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even in cold weather. More 

people have been attending 

the services in Ekwok, so 

please keep praying for this 

village.  

Our opportunities for 

preaching the Word in     

places like South Naknek and 

Ekwok are so dependent on 

acceptable flying weather 

and the short stormy days of 

winter make it even more 

challenging. We’ve missed 

Sundays recently due to ice, 

wind, and visibility. Please 

pray for good weather and 

good flights. 

On another occasion Jeremy 

Crowell and I flew to the 

village of Ekwok for a week-

day visit, and encountered 

opportunities to share God’s 

Word and pray with folks. 

People’s stories are so      

interesting, and their varied    

exposure to the Gospel 

makes for fascinating       

discussions. Visitation      

ministry takes on a new 

meaning when you have to 

fly 40 miles to see people.  

 

A Sunday a few weeks later 

found us in Ekwok again and 

we walked into a church that 

was a frigid 16°. We started 

the wood stove fire and fuel 

oil stove and it warmed up 

to nearly 50° by the end of 

the service. Our friends 

there so appreciate being 

able to have services and to 

sing and hear the Word, 

Our daughter Hope has been 

on staff the past two       

summers at Tanalian Bible 

Camp in Port Alsworth, a 1 ½ 

hour flight north of here. She 

just got back a few days ago 

from being there for mid-

winter high-school camp 

between Christmas and New 

Years. We are thankful for 

this blessed ministry for the 

area youth, and also for our 

daughter’s opportunity to be 

a part of it. 

 

We had many “seasons” of 

opportunity for proclaiming 

Jesus (the Word made flesh) 

at Christmas too. We are 

thankful for these, “in      

season, and out of season,” 

occasions to share the love 

of Christ. 

and the runway lights are on 

their second year of not 

working here in Naknek. We 

had a great time in the 

Word, as well as singing and 

praying with our friends in 

South Naknek. Then we   

retired to the South Naknek 

parsonage, where we turned 

on the water and the heat.  

We woke the next morning 

to fog and it stayed all day, 

preventing us from flying 

back over the river. Though 

we were only a mile from 

home, we ended up staying 

another night. People there 

shared food with us and we 

were able to visit some    

people that we had not 

planned to; it all worked out 

well, and our two daughters 

got along fine in our          

absence.  

(Continued from page 1) 
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In Season and Out of  Season, cont... 

From the KAKN Mailbag 

 Dear KAKN,  

When our family arrived 

from upstate NY, one of the 

things that made our transi-

tion easier was KAKN. We 

were anticipating being 

without Christian radio in 

rural Alaska, but when we 

arrived in Egegik we were 

thrilled to learn we had a 

KAKN trans-

lator in our 

own village. 

The familiar 

radio shows 

like Adventures in Odyssey, 

Paws and Tails, and Jonathan 

Park were a terrific way for 

us to enjoy strong, familiar 

Christian programs while we 

adjusted 

to such a 

drastic 

change in 

our life-

style and surroundings. Plus 

the beautiful worship music 

fills our home and keeps us 

encouraged when days can 

get difficult. We thank you 

for your ministry to bush 

village Alaska. Your station 

encourages people in Egegik 

and strengthens them with    

Christian love and fellowship 

especially where it is       

needed, in a small, secluded 

Alaskan village of about 60 

people. 

Andrew and Wendy Johnson 

AFLC Home Missions, church planting and growing disciple-makers 

3110 E. Medicine Lake Blvd, Plymouth, MN 55441 

Web: www.af lchomemissions.org Email: homemis@aflc.org 

Moving snow with the 

FLAPS Kubota tractor  



 

 

Opportunities for Prayer and Participation 

By Loren Tungseth  

“On him we have set our 

hope that he will continue to 

deliver us, as you help us by 

your prayers. Then many will 

give thanks on our behalf for 

the gracious favor granted 

us in answer to the prayers 

of many.” II Cor. 1:10b-11  

The “prayers of many” is 

evident as we receive       

reports of what God is doing 

through the AFLC mission 

work in Bristol Bay, Alaska. 

We only need to read the 

articles in this issue of     

Naknek, Alaska Mission 

News, and previous issues to 

know that He is blessing this 

ministry and answering the 

“prayers of many”. We ask 

you to continue to pray. 

! /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴΥ We want to 

celebrate the upcoming   

marriage of John Lee and 

Hannah Swanson—John is 

the son of Pastor Bob and 

Margaret, and Hannah is a 

daughter of Pastor Jeff and 

Jane. There are many        

ministry logistics to work out 

as these families prepare for 

a summer wedding in the 

Lower 48. We are excited for 

this young couple! 

²ƻǊƪ ¢ŜŀƳǎΥ A team is    

going up in June to finish 

work on the garage project. 

Pray for the provision of 

funds to buy the remaining 

material and fixtures to   

complete that project. Pray 

too that the arrangement for 

shipment of this material will 

go smoothly. Another team 

is planning to go up to take 

care of  maintenance work 

on the South Naknek         

parsonage and chapel. Work 

teams are a vital part of the 

ongoing  ministry that takes 

place in Naknek.  

¢ƘŜ bŜǘΥ Pray also for the 

ministry of “The Net” as we 

prepare for our second    

summer of that ministry. 

Pray that people from down 

here in the Lower 48 would 

sense a call to go up for a 

week or so to minister to the 

many fishermen and cannery 

workers who descend on 

Naknek each summer. 

±ƛƭƭŀƎŜ ±.{ ¢ŜŀƳΥ We don’t 

have a team put together yet 

to go to conduct Vacation 

Bible School in the villages 

around Bristol Bay. Pray that 

in the next few weeks, God 

would lay it on the hearts of 

those He would have serve 

in this unique ministry. 

All of this work is so depend-

ent on each one of us being 

faithful in prayer and we are 

assured of His answers.  

“Before they call I will answer; 

while they are still speaking I 

will hear.”  Isa. 65:24  

 

FAQõs about Quilts for Alaska 

By Jeff and Jane Swanson 

We so appreciate all the 

quilts being sent our way 

here in Alaska. They are a 

prime way for us to give an 

expression of God’s love 

here in this cold climate, and 

they open doors for us to 

share the Gospel. We pass 

them out to people here in 

Naknek, as well as take them 

to many area villages where 

we fly. We have taken sever-

al boxes to a closed village 

(due to strong Russian Or-

thodox influence) and we 

were welcomed solely      

because of the quilts.  

We also have sent quilts to 

villages where there has 

been severe flooding and 

people had lost nearly      

everything — the quilts were       

received with tears.           

Additionally, we shared    

dozens of quilts last summer 

with international visitors to 

Naknek during fishing       

season.  

²ƘŜƴ ŀǊŜ ǉǳƛƭǘǎ Ƴƻǎǘ    

ƴŜŜŘŜŘΚ 5ƻŜǎ ƛǘ ƳŀǧŜǊ Ƙƻǿ 

Ƴŀƴȅ ǿŜ ǎŜƴŘΚ 

Quilts are welcome year 

round and we never have 

too many. 

²Ƙŀǘ ǘȅǇŜ ƻŦ ǉǳƛƭǘǎ Řƻ ȅƻǳ 

ƴŜŜŘΚ 

We especially appreciate 

baby quilts and larger quilts 

for full size beds. 

Iƻǿ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǿŜ ǎƘƛǇ ƻǳǊ 

ǉǳƛƭǘǎΚ 

The best way to send them is 

through regular mail, at the 

cheapest rate. Unfortunate-

ly, we do not have UPS or 

Fedex in Naknek. 

Iƻǿ ƭƻƴƎ ŘƻŜǎ ƛǘ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƻ 

ǎƘƛǇ ǉǳƛƭǘǎ ǘƻ !ƭŀǎƪŀΚ 

They may take several weeks 

or more to get here. 

²Ƙŀǘ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǿŜ 
ǳǎŜΚ 

 

Alaska Mission 

P.O Box 348 

Naknek, AK  99633 

Thank you so much. May the 

quilts you send point people 

to Jesus! 
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